Minutes of Patient Participation Group Meeting
Tuesday 2nd April 2019
Present:
HS (Assistant Practice Manager), TWS (Receptionist) P1, P2, P3, P4, P5
Introduction 
HS introduced the meeting by welcoming and thanking the patients for attending. 

1. Staff changes and appointment changes
HS informed all patients of the upcoming staff changes. Unfortunately Dr Costen will be leaving the surgery on the 28th June 2019. She will be replaced by 2 GP’s; Dr Corroon, our current registrar and Dr Radford. Dr Radford has previously been a GP registrar at the practice. They will be joining the practice on the 7th August 2019. Dr Costen currently provides 5 sessions per week at the practice (1 session = 1 morning/ afternoon, 2 sessions = morning and afternoon). Dr Corroon and Dr Radford will be providing 6 sessions each at the surgery from August, this will increase our sessions by 7 sessions per week and should hopefully alleviate the waiting times for a pre-bookable appointment. 

HS also informed patients that medication reviews will now be undertaken by our practice pharmacist, Rachel. P4 has already seen Rachel. We hope that with Rachel undertaking medication reviews instead of a GP, this again will help reduce the waiting times to see a GP for pre-bookable appointments. 

P3 queried the current waiting time for a pre-bookable appointment, TWS advised the next appointment is in May time. HS highlighted we know this isn’t ideal but we are working towards a solution and reiterated we run ‘Urgent Access’ every day if the problem needs to be dealt with on the day. 

HS also informed patients of Ebun, the CCG pharmacist who works in the background optimising medication for patients. She will be with us on a Thursday morning.  

HS informed patients of our new receptionist Jasmine.
2. Prescription tokens

TWS highlighted to all members of the PPG what prescription tokens are. TWS advised patients that it won’t affect them if they collect their script from a nominated pharmacy, it will only affect patients who collect their prescriptions from the surgery. P1 and P2 currently collect their prescriptions from the surgery. 
TWS advised that rather than having a prescription upon collection from the surgery, they will be given a token. The token is not signed by a GP but looks exactly the same as a normal prescription, but they can take it to any pharmacy that will download the prescription electronically. HS advised this can be useful if you go on holiday as any chemist can retrieve the prescription. This is a safer way of handling prescriptions as there is an electronic audit trail of where your medication is. 

TWS also advised that if a patient was to lose their token, the receptionist can easily reprint rather than having to get it authorised by the GP. A token doesn’t have any value to it therefore it is much safer especially in terms of controlled or high risk drugs. TWS also advised it will stop reception having to interrupt GP’s to sign the prescriptions in between patients as the patient can collect a token and then take to a pharmacy therefore speeding up the process. 
HS has devised a patient leaflet that will be given to patients upon collection of their tokens to advertise to patients what this means. She will also display on the website and in the waiting area. HS handed out the leaflet to the patients for their feedback – all agreed it was self-explanatory and didn’t need any changes. 

P1 queried if this had to happen. HS advised that sending prescriptions electronically is the way forward and is much safer as we have an audit trial. The aim is to ensure that all patients understand what and why it is happening and to gain feedback on what can be done to help the change and make it smoother. 

P3 advised that she sometimes has problems with Lloyds at Crystal Peaks even though she has been using their service for many years. TWS advised that Lloyds have had a lot of changes recently and unfortunately as they are a separate business it is out of our control. P1 advised she stopped using Lloyds at Crystal Peaks due to this problem. P3 will think about changing. 

The patients queried if prescription tokens will affect how they order their current repeat prescription. TWS advised the ordering of repeat prescriptions is not affected; it is how we get the prescription to the chemist that is changing. P1 and P2 advised they currently order their prescriptions online which they find extremely useful as it tells them when their items are due and can see some of their record. 
Closing

HS asked if the patients had any other questions or items they would like to discuss but they did not. HS thanked all patients for coming and will let them know of our next scheduled meeting in due course. 

